
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
    

 
 

Our Ref: MGLA241121-8605 
 

15 December 2021 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
  
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 24 November 
2021. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You asked for;  
 

“I understand from correspondence with City Hall that the analysis underpinning 
the London Environment Strategy was able to take into account the new road link 
at Silvertown and any associated traffic.  

Could you provide me with a copy of this analysis? Does it include traffic 
projections, and, if so, could you provide me with a copy of these?” 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
The evidence base for the London Environment Strategy is published here:  
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/les_appendix_2_-
_evidence_base_0_0.pdf. 
 
In the London Environment Strategy evidence base you will see that both the air quality 
and climate change sections refer to underlying transport modelling provided by 
Transport for London (TfL) as part of the evidence base for the Mayor’s Transport 
Strategy. This was done to ensure consistency between the various strategies. The 
evidence base for the Mayor's Transport Strategy is published by TfL here:  
 
https://tfl.gov.uk/corporate/publications-and-reports/travel-in-london-
reports#mtsevidence.  
 
The “Mayor’s Transport Strategy Outcomes Summary Report” includes details of how the 
Silvertown Tunnel and other future projects have been incorporated into the underlying 
traffic modelling. 
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The GLA does not separately hold the traffic projections referred to in your question, you 
may wish to contact Transport for London directly for more details. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain 
using the GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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